Jayhawk Chapter Monthly Meeting Minutes  

Location: Independence INC 2001 Haskell Avenue Lawrence, Kansas 66046
Date: August 18, 2012
Time: 2:00-4:00PM
OFFICERS: Chikako Mochizuki, President; Rob Tabor, Vice President; Cheryl Miller, Secretary; Bob Fuller, Treasurer

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chikako Mochizuki, Rob and Susan Tabor, Ron and Cheryl Miller, Sidney Roedel, Athena Johnson
VISITORS PRESENT:
Les Demers and Cara Tilghman
MEETING COMMENCEMENT: The meeting was called to order at 2:09 p.m.
OFFICERS’ REPORT:  

President’s Report: Chikako stated that in light of the fact that Goodwill pays sub-minimum wages to people with disabilities, the NFB is holding an informational protest across the country at Goodwill Industries. Our rally will be held on August 25th from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 pm. There are two locations for the rallies in the area. One is in Kansas City, and the other is in Wichita; the Lawrence chapter may choose which rally they desire to attend. After some discussion about the location that our chapter would attend, it was decided that Chikako and Rob would confer at a later time to make that decision.

Vice President’s Report: Rob reported on the at-large chapter meeting which was held on Friday evening, August 17, 2012. He said that there were five members who participated in the meeting via phone conference. 

Rob also reiterated the importance of this Goodwill protest and pointed out the hypocrisy of the CEO of Goodwill Industries receiving $400,000 a year compensation (and he is blind) while some disabled workers receive far less than the minimum wage. Additional discussion pursuant to the subject of Goodwill and its unfair wage practice continued.

Secretary’s Report: The secretary had nothing to report.

Treasurer’s Report: The treasurer was not able to attend the meeting, Chikako reminded us that with elections coming up, we need to pay our dues before the election date.
OLD BUSINESS: The state convention is being held November 9 through the 11th. Rob gave us the highlights of a meeting held on July 27 regarding the state convention. The agenda will include a pre-convention technology seminar facilitated by Rob and Dave Wilkerson of Nanopac. This will be held on Friday afternoon. We are hoping to also secure the lead assistive technology instructor at the Louisiana School for the Blind. On Saturday, the technology theme will continue with a panel which will discuss how they use assistive technology in school and in the workplace. Financing options to help one obtain needed technologies will be presented. As usual, we will have a banquet on Saturday evening; it will be followed by some entertainment. Sunday will be the general business meeting. 

Susan continues to work on getting exhibits for the convention. Exhibits are planned to be displayed between 5 and 10 p.m. on Friday evening. Chikako and Athena will be working on the hospitality room.  Cheryl agreed to work with someone else from the Wichita chapter on getting door prizes for the convention.
NEW BUSINESS: Chikako addressed a few points concerning the upcoming election. She voiced that she would like to see the election held in October. Chikako announced that she will not seek reelection. Sidney and Susan were appointed as a nominating committee. 

There was some discussion about Meet the Blind month and setting a date to put up an informational table in front of U.S. Bank. It was decided that more information would be obtained to determine the most appropriate date to set, and Susan and Chikako would confer on this matter. 
KNOWLEDGE BASED PRESENTATION: Carla Tilghman, Art History professor at Washburn University, was our presenter. Washburn University is actively trying to make all of their courses accessible to the blind, including online courses. She inquired about whether or not online classes would be of interest to our group. If so, what type of classes would we like to see offered? Being an arts history professor, she was particularly interested to know what could be done to make that type of class accessible to the blind. What about color, etc.? Chikako and Susan have agreed to take an art history class on line to evaluate the accessibility of the program.  
MEETING ADJOURNMENT: Chikako adjourned the meeting at 3:59 p.m.
NEXT MEETING: Saturday, September 15, 2012
Respectfully Submitted,

Cheryl Miller

